Nottinghamshire Police

Rushcliffe South (Northern Cluster) Priority Setting Meeting




►    Chairpersons: Rowan Bird (Bingham Town Council) 



          Police representatives: PCSO David Wesson & PC Steve Mathias     ◄
Notes taken by Bob Clarke (Orston NHW)
Minutes of Meeting – 13th October 2016 at The Old Court House, Bingham
Attendees; PC Steve Mathias, PCSO David Wesson, Mary Mackie (Clerk for the Elton Parish Meeting), Rowan Bird (Bingham TC), David Griffin (ROT NHW), Julie Brown (Aslockton PC), Anne Crowley (Aslockton PC), Alan R Harvey (Saxondale PM), Sue Barker (Shelton Parish) Bev Bingham (Shelford PC), Sue Clegg (Radcliffe PC) and Bob Clarke (Orston NHW),
Apologies: Winifred Pell (Flawborough), David Cartledge (Flintham), Karen Griffin ((ROT NHW), Ann Coy (Granby), Graham Leigh-Brown (Radcliffe PC) & Tim Powell (Elton)
Meeting with Inspector Craig Berry – 30th September 
The chairman explained the concerns raised at the July PSM following a speech to councillors in June by Inspector Berry which raised doubts as to the continuance of Priority Setting Meetings. It had been agreed Bob Clarke would draft an email to Inspector Berry seeking clarification and also pointing out our views. 
 

Inspector Berry had responded promptly. However, as he was not able to attend our October meeting as planned to explain and update the group, the chairman and Bob Clarke arranged to meet him. Bob Clarke provided the meeting with a summary of what had been discussed and agreed, i.e. 

Inspector Berry needed:

1. To be able to justify police presence at priority setting meetings in view of increasing pressures on a reduced police team 

2. To be sure the meetings are effective and not just a “talking shop”

3. Evidence a cross section of the district is represented

4. Evidence that the PSM did not scratch around for priorities

 

We were able to show: 

1. We use the PSM as a cost effective means for police to share a regular forum with parish councillors and NHW representatives, obviating the need for the police to attend individual parish meetings.

2. We have a good cross section of delegates, both women and men, from Radcliffe and Bingham and many of the surrounding villages 

3. Proper agenda and minutes are issued to as wide a population as possible (57 are invited to the PSMs and receive the minutes)
 

We set out our needs which are to:

1. Maintain a regular dialogue with the Neighbourhood Police

2. Have a senior police representative at the meetings – at least PC level

3. Ensure the meetings hold sufficient interest for attendees and provide clear and useful information to feedback to their communities

4. Have a forum to air local crime and policing concerns directly with the police and receive helpful information and advice

5. Continue priority setting meetings on a quarterly basis
 

Inspector Berry agreed he would support our PSMs going forward and that a PC (Caroline Voce or Steve Mathias) would attend.  

Local Crime Level and Trends 
Car break-ins and targeted thefts of off-road and quad bike thefts are a concern. The chairman said he had information on security for bikes and would make this available.

Theft from shops, i.e. shop-lifting, is appearing in the latest crime figures. PC Steve Mathias stated this was often drug-addict related. Culprits receive banning orders in their own communities so the crime moves elsewhere. In the larger shops there is system in place making the likely offenders know they are being watched so they move elsewhere.
Anti-social behaviour has been an issue at RAF Newton where teenagers have caused considerable damage. The police have targeted Newton and cleared the problem. However, the same small gang of youths are now causing problems in Bingham. The youths are known to the police and, having spoken with parents and issued warnings, they are trying to bring them into line and obviate the need to issue Anti-social Behaviour Orders at this stage
Travellers have been a problem at Newton. PC Steve Mathias confirmed there is no evidence that their presence has been linked to crime in the district. He advised it is the owner of land who has the responsibility to prevent any unlawful occupation, e.g. by securing and blocking gate entries and regular checks on vulnerable sites. It is far better, and ultimately cheaper, to deter a person from entering land rather than having to subsequently evict them and restore the site. The police have only restricted powers to deal with people who breach civil law by trespassing. The onus is on the occupier or landowner to take initial action to remove the trespassers.
Wharfe Lane, ROT – Youths constantly are leaving behind rubbish and paraphernalia. PCSO David Wesson confirmed the police would continue to police the Lane.
Progress with Priorities Agreed in July
a. Off-road bikes (“noisy wasps”) in Saxondale – Alan Harvey confirmed that this was probably seasonal and ‘has died’.
b. Hare coursing – PC Steve Mathias and PCSO David Wesson confirmed that although there is no dedicated rural crime team in Nottinghamshire, Notts. Police are carrying out  joint operations with cross-border forces including Lincoln that has a dedicated rural team
c. Parking on pavements – This has been the subject of a local Bingham residents’ campaign. Cars on pavements are taller making it difficult for passing cars to see children who may be crossing. As parking on pavements is not in itself an offence it is difficult to resolve this problem other than via education.
d. Cyclists, specifically cycling clubs travelling in groups – In response to discussion at July’s meeting regarding the apparent lack of understanding of the Highway Code and road etiquette of both cyclists and car drivers, Bob Clarke has prepared a leaflet covering the main issues of concern. 
This was presented to the meeting having already been endorsed by Inspector Berry and PC Steve Mathias. It was agreed the document should be given widest possible circulation amongst our communities using all channels at our disposal. PC Steve Mathias suggested this should include the Rushcliffe News. (Document to be issued with these minutes)
Actions/ Priorities for the next three months

1. Anti-social behaviour in Bingham – The police to continuing targeting the teenagers involved who are known to them 

.

2. Cycling & Motorists, The Highway Code and Rules of Etiquette – Document referenced earlier in the notes to be given wide circulation
Any Other Business
None
Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting is scheduled to take place at on Thursday 19th January 2017 at 7pm. The venue is likely to be The Grange, Radcliffe-on-Trent but this is to be confirmed.
Not Ends

